
MEETING MINUTES 
 

EMERGENCY MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
JULY 7, 2015 

 
Posted by the Town Clerk at 19:42 on July 7, 2015 

 
At 19:45 Chairman Eric Hevy called to order an emergency meeting to appoint the 
Officers of the North Brookfield Police Department for Fiscal 2016. Selectmen Smith 
and Walter were in attendance. 
 
Appointments were not made prior to July 1 and the Officers brought this to the 
attention of Chairman Hevy at a meeting with the Police Department this evening.  Not 
being appointed affects the ability of the Officers to perform their duties according to 
Massachusetts State Law.  This affects all police enforcement capabilities. 
 
Chairman Hevy called for a motion to appoint all Officers listed on the FY 2016 list of 
APPOINTED TOWN OFFICIALS (Attachment 1).  Selectmen Walter moved and 
Selectman Smith seconded a motion to appoint all Officers except Part Time Officer 
Ryan Downing who is no longer on the force.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Town Clerk Sheila Buzzell swore in Officers present and listed on Attachment 2.  
 
Chairman Hevy asked for a motion to adjourn the emergency meeting.  Selectman 
Walter moved and Selectmen Smith seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mary Walter, Vice Chairman 
 
 
 
 


